








October 5, 2011

TO:

Hon. Domenic M. Recchia Jr.


Chair, Finance Committee

Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of October 5, 2011-Resolution approving a tax exemption for one preconsidered Land Use Item (Council District 36).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve property tax exemption for the following property: 243 Kingston Avenue in Council Member Vann’s District.
243 Kingston Avenue in Brooklyn consist of a multiple dwelling with 80 units that provides rental housing for elderly persons of low income.  The sponsor, B’Nai B’Rith Housing Development Fund Company developed the project under the Section 202 Supportive Housing Program For The Elderly with financing and operating subsidies from the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”) and a tax exemption from the City.  The project now wishes to refinance its original HUD mortgage in order to fund needed repairs and decrease debt service.  In order to facilitate this refinancing the current exemption must be terminated and replaced with a new partial exemption that is coterminous with the new HUD loan.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $194,664 in the first year of the exemption and $14.6 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.
This item has the approval of Council Member Koo  
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